GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

JULY NEWSLETTER

GWERNYMYNYDD VILLAGE HALL FUND

The Gwernymynydd Village Hall Fund was formed on March 7th, 1984. Since 1975 a number of grants have been made to local organisations as follows:-

	£ p	
Gwernymynydd Senior Citizens (Contribution towards parties and outings)	464.24	
Gwernymynydd Village Centre	210.00	
Gwernymynydd Community Association	165.00	
Gwernymynydd Children's Jubilee Party Fund	50.00	
Gwernymynydd Mothers & Toddlers Group (Purchase of toys and equipment)	20.00	
Gwernymynydd Football Club (Purchase of football kit etc.)	100.00	
Gwernymynydd Welsh Methodist Chapel (Contribution to the decoration	50.00	•"
lst Gwernymynydd Guide Comp a ny (Purchase of camping equipment)	50.00	
Gwernymynydd Youth Club (Purchase of equipment)	50.00	
Gwernymynydd Parent Teacher Association (Contribution towards cost of computer)	50.00	

These grants amounted to £1,209.24. When the Trust was formed, the investments held by the Charity Commission amounted to £2,774.73. As a result of shrewd investments the amount invested with the Charity Commission on 15th June, 1984 is the sum of £6,311.17.

<u>BINGO</u>

The next two Bingo Sessions have been arranged for Tuesday, 31st July and Tuesday, 28th August, both at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

W.I.

The July meeting of Gwernymynydd W.I. was heldiin the Junior School when President, Mrs. Enid Williams welcomed two guests. Members decided to donate the proceeds of a recent Fashion Show to the Chester Chronicle Laser Appeal Fund.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, September 10th. New members are always welcome.

SENIOR CITIZENS

The Senior Citizens Committee would like tol thank the Owain Glyndwr Inn, the Rainbow Inn and the Trustees of the Village Hall Fund for their very kind help towards the recent trip to Harrogate. After a wet start it turned out to be a lovely day enjoyed by all. Many thanks once again for your financial help.

MOTHERS & TODDLERS GROUP

Mothers and Toddlers will continue throughout the summer this year, on Tuesdays

i.00 - 3.00 pm. We will be having a Teddy Bears Picnic (Mums to bring their own food) on Tuesday, 31st August at 11.30 am. New members, as well as our regulars, are all very welcome.

PLAYGROUP

Playgroup begins again on Tuesday, 11th September. We are in the Village Centre every Tuesday and Thursday morning between 9.45 and 11.45 am. If your child is aged $2\frac{1}{2}$ years or over and would like to come to Playgroup please phone Sue Elsley (MOLD 4221) or call in during any session.

PLEASE NOTE THAT AS USUAL THERE WILL BE NO EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER IN AUGUST. ALL NEWS FOR INSERTION IN THE SEPTEMBER "EDECTION" SHOULD BE RECEIVED BY WEDNESDAY, 12th SEPTEMBER.